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June 25, 2020 
 
 
 
 

NOTICE TO ALL IFTA JURISDICTIONS 
 

RE:  EMERGENCY DECLARATION – COVID-19 PANDEMIC 
UPDATED EXTENSION OF WAIVER OF IFTA CREDENTIALS 

 
 
In response to the COVID-19 pandemic, the Government of Manitoba has declared a 
state of emergency under The Emergency Measures Act.  As a result, the Taxation 
Division office is closed to the public and it may not be possible to process applications 
for IFTA licences and decals on a timely basis.  Manitoba has therefore temporarily 
waived the requirement for IFTA credentials for Manitoba carriers until September 21, 
2020.   Additionally, Manitoba is waiving all IFTA credential requirements for carriers 
travelling in Manitoba until September 21, 2020.   
 
Manitoba is requesting that agencies in other jurisdictions suspend enforcement action 
on Manitoba IFTA carriers travelling through their jurisdictions until September 21, 2020 
if the vehicle operator does not carry a Manitoba IFTA licence or display IFTA decals.   
 
 
 
      Sincerely, 
 

 
       
      Leanne Tsai, CPA, CA 
      Manitoba IFTA Commissioner 
      Senior Management and Research Officer 
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